
ARVRON, INC. 

Since 
1978 

EXPANDED POLYSTYRENE 

4720 CLAY AVE. S.W. GRAND RAPIDS. Ml49548 

December 21, 20 17 

April Lazzaro 
Senior Environmental Quality Analyst 
Air Quality Division 
Michigan Department of Environmental Quality 
Grand Rapids District Office 
350 OttawaNW, Unit 10 
Grand Rapids, Michigan 49503-2341 

Subject: 

Reference: 

Violation Notice Dated December 7, 2017 
Petmit to Install No. 239-948 

Arvron, Inc. 
4720 Clay Avenue SW 
Grand Rapids, Michigan 49548 
SRN:N5296 

Dear Ms. Lazzaro: 
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This letter responds to the December 7 Violation Notice (VN) regarding the notification 
and testing requirements in Permit to Install (PTI) No. 238-948 for Arvron, Inc. 
(Arvron). 

Arvron has undertaken the following corrective actions to address these issues: 

1. Notification of Completion oflnstallation 
FG-EPS Special Condition VII. I requires notification within 30 days of 
completion of construction of the equipment authorized by the subject PTI. 
This notification was submitted to the DEQ AQD Grand Rapids District on 
December 5, 2017. 

2. RTO VOC Emission and Destruction Testing 
FG-EPS Special Condition V .I requires that the VOC emission rates and 
destruction efficiency be verified within 180 days of commencement of trial 
operation ofEU-PE-2. This testing was completed yesterday (December 20), 
and a complete test report will be submitted to the DEQ within 60 days of 
completion of the test. Preliminary results indicate that the VOC destruction 
efficiency and emission rates are well within what is required under FG-EPS 
Special Conditions I and III of the subject PTI. 
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You also asked for an explanation of the causes and duration of the violations. These 
two items were not included in our calendar, and hence the missed deadlines were 
inadvertent and unintentional. The duration is addressed in our response above. To 
prevent a reoccurrence, we will ensure that any deadlines contained in the air permit are 
included in our calendar moving forward. 

Thank you for your assistance in helping us resolve these issues that were identified in 
the subject VN. If you have any questions, please contact me at (616) 530-1888, or 
Mark Horne of Environmental Partners at (616) 928-9128. 

Sincerely, 
ARVRON INCORPORATED 

tfe1b 
Doug Heyboer 
President 

cc/via e-mail: Heidi Hollenbach, DEQ AQD 
Lynn Fiedler, DEQ AQD 
Mary Ann Dolehanty, DEQ AQD 
Christopher Ethridge, DEQ AQD 
Thomas Hess, DEQ AQD 
John V. By!, Warner Norcross & Judd 
Mark A. Horne, P.E., Environmental Partners, Inc. 


